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NOVEMBER 23, 2022
 
Ms. Eileen Tripp

Healing First Community Center

111 Falcon Drive

Atlanta, GA 30311

 

Dear Ms. Tripp:
  
Please accept this letter as application for a practicum at Healing First Community Center to complete my Bachelor of Science in

Nursing (BSN) practicum requirement. I am currently enrolled in a CCNE-accredited BSN program at Walden University. I have 

achieved a 3.8 GPA and completed the coursework needed to prepare for my practicum experience including courses on Issues 

and Trends in Nursing, Advocacy Through Healthcare Policy, and the Role of the Nurse in Public and Global Health.
  
I have four years of experience in a Cardiac Step-Down Unit and three years as a Care Coordinator at a large urban hospital. In 

my current role as a Care Coordinator, I work extensively with multiple departments and agencies to support the transition of 

patients from the hospital setting. For example, I recently collaborated with multiple social service agencies and an assisted 

living facility to locate stable housing and medical care for an elderly homeless patient. 

 

Through my BSN program, I am developing an increased awareness of my leadership potential as a nurse and the impact that I 

can have on fostering health and wellness within my community. Your organization’s mission to remove barriers to quality 

healthcare and provide culturally sensitive health education programs aligns with my commitment to equity in healthcare 

across populations. 
  
I would greatly appreciate an opportunity to discuss how I can contribute to Healing First Community Center by completing my 

practicum at your organization. If you have additional questions regarding requirements for this practicum, Walden University, 

or the RN to BSN program, you may review additional information on Walden's School of Nursing Field Experience website at 

https://academicguides.waldenu.edu/fieldexperience/son.  If you would like to speak with the Field Experience Office, you may 

email them at nursingfield@mail.waldenu.edu. I am looking forward to further discussing my qualifications with you.

  

Sincerely,

Jaylen L. Fry


